
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

TO: City Commission 

 

FR: Bogdan Vitas 

 Marilyn Wilbarger, RPA, CCIM 

 

DT: February 14, 2014 

 

RE: Waterfront Playhouse Lease Renewal   

 

ACTION STATEMENT: 

This is a request to enter into an under market lease renewal with the Waterfront Players, 

Inc, a Florida non-profit corporation for the occupancy of the building known as the 

Waterfront Playhouse located at Mallory Square.  

 

BACKGROUND: 

The City previously entered into a lease agreement for this use at this location in support 

of the city’s arts and culture. The Playhouse has submitted a chronological listing of their 

tenancy and improvements and it is attached hereto. The lease will expire in November 

2014 and a renewal has been proposed on the following terms: 

 

PREMISES: The building located at Tift’s Lane and Wall Street in Mallory Square 

 

TERM:  Ten (10) years, effective November 1, 2014 

 

USE: Operation of a theater playhouse, and for events and meetings that 

directly support or benefit this use of the playhouse and for no 

other purpose. 

 

RENT: $250 per month in addition to 50% of the net revenue generated by 

use of the theater by third party for profit uses. 

 

EXPENSES: The Tenant will pay for operating costs including all utilities, 

repairs  and maintenance, replacements and renovations necessary 

to keep the premises in good repair and condition. 

 

IMPROVEMENTS: Any improvements will be at the Tenant’s sole cost and expense 

 

FINANCIAL:  The Waterfront Playhouse has submitted financial information 

 and it is attached. 

 

CONCLUSION: The Key West Players will celebrate their 75
th

 anniversary in 2014 

 and with the city’s continuing support they will remain a key 

 element of the  Key West arts  community and continue to provide a 

 public benefit through utilization of the city owned building at 

 Mallory Square. 
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